
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

This week we have celebrated the different 
cultures at Meadow Park. I have been so 
impressed with how students and staff have 
planned this week. A special shout out to Ms 
Chapman, Ms Fraser and Mrs Black for their 
hard work. 

Not only did we have Culture Day yesterday, 
but we have had an entire Culture Week! 
Students had the chance to try the food in the 
dining room this week – each day there was 
food from different cultures – they have all 
tasted delicious! I wonder if we should ask Mrs 
Black to keep adding them each week - I know 
I'd love more of this!

Yesterday, as part of Culture Day, students 
were able to wear their cultural dress and they  
looked fabulous! I was so impressed. It was 
really lovely to see the Theatre packed with 
students and staff to watch the fashion show of 
cultural dresses worn by students from around 
the world. I would also like to thank the 
students for presenting their  ideas to me, 
planning and organising such a great Cultural 
Week.  Thank you and Well Done!

We had external visitors in school again this 
week looking at our school and our learning. I 
was really impressed with what we saw and 
student’s behaviour was great and was 

commented on by the external professionals –
well done ☺.

We have more visitors due in the next couple 
of weeks, I always look forward to showing off 
our students, I am so proud of them.

It is stark to realise that this is a 19 day half 
term with May Day and the late Spring Bank 
holiday! We are rapidly approaching May Half 
term and break up at 3.15pm on Friday 23 May 
2025.

We started the main GCSE’s this week and I 
have been really impressed with student’s 
conduct before, during and after the exam.  
Please remind your Y11 students to attend the 
numerous revision and booster sessions 
offered before and after the exams, one final 
push may impact their final outcomes and if it’s 
anything like last year there will be a  huge 
buzz in the Theatre as students receive their 
GCSE results on Thursday 21 August 2025.  
Good luck to the class of 2025.

The weather is forecast to be lovely this 
weekend, I hope you get a chance to enjoy the 
sunshine with you families.

With best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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Class of 2025

Well done to all of those students who have already begun their GCSE exams - attendance and 

punctuality has been excellent. Ahead of some big exams next week, I would like to share some 

reminders:

• Morning exams start promptly at 9am. Students should be in school by 8.40 at the latest to 

ensure that we get everyone into the examination hall by 9.00.

• Afternoon exams start promptly at 1pm. Students should be lining up outside the sports hall 

by 12.45pm.

• Full uniform is required for all exams.

• Full attendance to school is required up until the last exam. Revision sessions have been 

built into students' timetables to maximise their chance of success.

• Students must have their equipment in a clear pencil case and water bottles must be clear 

and have the label removed.

• Mobile phones and watches are not permitted in the examination hall (not even in a pocket) 

and should be left in bags.

Mrs Secker

Assistant Headteacher







Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Chloe-Skye

Zuni

Karim

Uyai





News from the Library 

Chillout Monday:

Chess Club

Mrs Dearden’s Book Club (F17)

Monday after School: 

Dungeons and Dragons

Rowdy Tuesday:

Super Fight – Create characters, then argue about who would win a fight to the 
death!

After school on Tuesday:

Library open for revision, games etc.

Geeky Wednesday:

Harry Potter TCG – brand new card game, like Pokémon but more magical!

Sporty Thursday:

FunkoVerse basketball

After school on Thursday:

Library open for revision, games etc.

Creative Friday:

Six-Second Scribbles

Mr Spencer and Mrs Dearden 

Librarians



Growing Aspirations– Sports Updates

On Wednesday, the Year 8-10s Boys and Girls took part in the Inter and Junior County 

Championships at Warwick university track. Competing against 12 other schools across 

Coventry. Competition in all track and field events. Whilst we await the results of the competition, 

the boys and girls represented the school excellently. 

Well done to those who were involved. 

Next week fixtures:

Wednesday 14th Year 8 Athletics qualifiers at Warwick University track.











Promoting a sense of belonging and New Controls for Roblox!

Following this week’s successful culture day – we wanted to highlight how important it is for all of 

our students to feel included at school. This sense of belonging reaches far beyond the school gate 

and takes the input of adults around our students at home and in the community to really embed. 

From challenging behaviours if your child is involved in being unkind to others or using derogatory 

language in any way all goes a long way in setting the examples that our children need. At Meadow 

Park we want all our students to feel safe, to feel that they belong and we want all of our students to 

know they have staff that they can turn to for advice and support when they need it. Please take a 

look at this week’s attached guide to see what you could do to support. Remember your child’s 

deputy head of house and tutor are good contacts to reach out to if you need some support or 

advice for your child. 

Roblox, the popular Minecraft 'style' game has announced a 

new raft of parental controls. The website which ranks among 

the most popular games for children online, has previously 

been accused of possessing weak child protection tools. 

Their new adaptations are important due to the game’s 

position among school aged children. The new features have

been adopted to allow parents to take control of their children’s 

game time in a more comprehensive manner.

Parents will now be able to block individuals who communicate 

with their children, as well as have more detailed oversight over

their usage of the programme. Real-time awareness measures have been increased and these 

changes represent a big step forward in making popular multiplayer games more secure for 

underaged users. A complete rundown of the changes can be found here:

https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/roblox-launches-new-parental-controls/

Setting up parental controls on Roblox Video: https://shorturl.at/KdoBF

Stay Safe!

Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer & Senior Pastoral Support Manager

https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/roblox-launches-new-parental-controls/ 
https://shorturl.at/KdoBF





